
Bellevue Ear Nose & Throat Clinic, Inc. 
VNG Patient Instructions 

 
You have been scheduled for a VNG test at Bellevue Ear, Nose and Throat Clinic.  This 
test is designed to examine your vestibular system (inner ear).  This procedure is simple 
and painless.  Please allow approximately 60 minutes for this test to be completed. 
 
During the test, you will be wearing infrared cameras that are attached to goggles.  These 
cameras record your eye movements throughout the test.  We will have you move your 
head and body in certain positions and you will be instructed to look at various objects as 
well.  Small amounts of warm and cool air will also be delivered into your ear canals to 
evaluate the symmetry of response for each vestibular (inner ear) structure.  This last 
procedure will result in a short duration turning sensation, but will only last a few 
minutes and will quickly go away.   
 
Some important things to note: 
 
Please do not wear eye make-up to the test.  Eye make-up interferes with the camera’s 
ability to track your pupils.  If you have eye make-up on when you arrive, we will need 
you to remove it.  Please also note that tattoos near or around the eyes may affect testing.  
Please inquire about other options prior to the test date if this may be an issue.  If you 
wear corrective lenses for vision and have an option of wearing contacts – please do so.  
The goggles work better with contact lenses rather than glasses. 
 
Certain substances can interfere with our testing.  Please do not take any of the 
following for at least 24 hours prior to testing: 
 
-Anti-nausea medication (Dramamine, Phenergan, Thorazine, etc.) 
-Anti-vertigo medication (Meclazine, Antivert, etc.) 
-Tranquilizers (Valium, Xanax, Diazepam, etc.) 
-Narcotics and Barbituates (Codeine, Demerol, Dilaudid, Morphine, Percodan, etc.) 
-Sedatives (Quaalude, Butisol, Feldene or any other sleeping pills) 
-Antihistamines (Benadryl, Chlor-Trimetron or any other OTC cold medications) 
-Alcohol in any quantity 
 
Please also note the following important instructions: 
 
-Please no eating, drinking or smoking 2-4 hours prior to testing. 
-Please no caffeine for at least 8 hours prior to testing. 
-Please wear comfortable clothing. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this instruction sheet or the VNG exam, please call 
our Audiology department at 425-454-3938 ext.17221   


